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CITY BOARD  
30 JUNE 2011  ITEM B5

 
PETITION FROM THE RESIDENTS OF CASTLE HOUSE  
 
Report of the Director of Housing and Customer Service 
 
1. SUMMARY 

 
 A petition was received on the 13 May 2011 at the Stockbrook Street Office from 

18 residents in Castle House requesting that the Vehicle Control Services ( VCS ) 
Car Parking Scheme be removed. An acknowledgement letter was sent to the lead 
petitioner. 

 
2. RECOMMENDATION 

 
 That the City Board notes the report and action taken by the Stockbrook Street 

Housing and Neighbourhood Manager to resolve the issue. 
 
3. MATTER FOR CONSIDERATION 

 
3.1 The parking scheme at Castle House was introduced eight years ago at the 

request of residents. Residents were unable to park because rail commuters were 
taking up the car parking spaces. 

  
3.2 The Housing and Neighbourhood Manager advised the lead petitioner that she 

would consult all residents to ensure they were aware of the implications of 
removing the parking permit scheme. Although letters have been sent to all 24 
residents, to date only 3 have replied that they want the parking scheme removing 

  
3.3 Each resident will receive a home visit in an attempt to improve consultation results 

before a decision is reached. The lead petitioner is being kept informed of 
progress. 

 
4. CONSULTATION IMPLICATIONS 

 
 All residents affected are being consulted 
 
The areas listed below have no implications directly arising from this report: 
 
• Financial and Business Plan 
• Legal and Confidentiality 
• Personnel 
• Environmental 
• Equalities Impact Assessment 
• Health & Safety 
• Risk 
• Policy Review 
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If Board members or others would like to discuss this report ahead of the meeting please contact 
the author, or Phil Davies, Chief Executive, phil.davies@derbyhomes.org – Phone: 01332 888528 
 
Author: 
 

Paula Solowij Housing & Neighbourhood Manager Telephone 888645 paula.solowij 
@derbyhomes .org 

  
Supporting Information:    
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